Conference call March 25, 2010

KMGA Board of Directors meeting called to order by President Jerry Miller.

                All members of the board present for roll call

Read minutes from Feb. 8 conference call; approved as read.

           Guest-  Mark Nelson, KS Farm Bureau provided report on the out come of the March 19th KFB vote for reporting of markets.   

 Mark Nelson gave a report of the study for a “ Goat Check Off”  how it could be an advantage to KMGA and KYMGA and what it would take to make it effective                           

                  Mark Nelson provided input, including statutory cites for other species check off programs.  Suggested to not ‘recreate’ the wheel, but to fine tune it to fit our specific needs. 

 Mark exited the call.

 Reports of officers:

                Coordinators made a few remarks about regions

 New Business:

                Discussion followed regarding directors- Art and Calvin, not meet qualifications as required in bylaws by 1/31, due to the single membership for the ‘farm’ and as such could not have two persons in office; 

                 Discussion of the proper banking procedure for KYMGA.  Should we have a split bank account from KMGA or maintain one Bank account and keep a separate tally with in our books.

               Motion and 2nd, to maintain KYMGA funds within KMGA; motion carried.

                Heather asked to develop a budget for KYMGA which would then be a line item entry in the KMGA budget.

                Motion by Jamie to approve $75.00 to be expended by Heather for KYMGA items, concession stand supplies, etc.  Discussion followed; motion carried

 Discussion followed about presentation of Goat Check off to membership, 

Motion was made to present the same to membership for decision as to proceeding or not; carried.

 Motion by Heather for meeting on April 23, 2010 in Hutchinson with Goat Check off presentation on the agenda.

Heather amended motion to make it a “special meeting’

                Discussion followed with objection by Carol re: not holding the same on 3rd Saturday.  Bylaws reviewed, special meeting not required to be on 3rd Sat.; the ‘next 3rd Saturday, April 24, 2010 already ‘busy’ for many and goat related items.

Motion carried, Jerry to determine a location and notify Brenda to include in notice to membership.

 NO further business presented, meeting adjourned

approved May 13, 2010 Board of Directors meeting

